MINUTES OF A MEETING OF WOLD NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE COMMUNITY CENTRE ON MONDAY 23rd APRIL 2018

PRESENT:

Councillor Lockwood (The Chairman), Councillor Dr Meeson, Councillor West and Councillor Cullen.

Parishioners Janice Robinson, Will Gray and Karen Walker.

ITEM 1 – Apologies and Declarations of Interest.

Councillor Botterill, Councillor Robinson and Councillor Barnes made their apologies for non-attendance.

ITEM 2 – Minutes from the meeting held on Monday 26th February 2018.

The minutes of the meeting held on 26th February 2018 had been circulated to councillors prior to the meeting.

ITEM 3 – Matters arising from the meeting held on Monday 26th February 2018.

The Clerk confirmed we have contacted the council about Clickham corner again. The Chairman asked if Chief Inspector Community Officer, Iain Dixon, replied re attending a meeting, the Clerk will chase.

ITEM 4 - Correspondence.

We received an email from Andrew Milner to advise Steve Sharp is our new contact from Driffield Neighbourhood Policing Team.

Email from Paul Lisseter with feedback from our concerns from February's meeting.

Letter from Council inviting us to the next Liaison meeting at Bridlington Spa – The Chairman, Councillor West and The Clerk should be attending.

Email from Northern Powergrid asking for additional details re festive lighting.

Letter inviting us to a cluster meeting in Hutton Cranswick – the Clerk and Councillor Barnes may attend.

ITEM 5 – Defibrillator update.

The defibrillator has been ordered. We all agreed we will disconnect the phone on the green and adopt the phone box to house the defibrillator.

ITEM 6 - Planning Application - Ref: 18/00049/PLB.

We are happy for the windows to be replaced so as a Council we have no observations.

ITEM 7 – Planning Application – Ref: 18/00983/TPO.

We are happy for the tree to be felled so as a Council we have no observations.

ITEM 8 – Grass cutting of the village green.

Will Gray was in attendance and agreed to cut the green as and when required, charging £50 per cut, all Councillors agreed.

ITEM 9 – HGVs using Back Street/Back Lane.

Karen Walker was in attendance and raised concerns that a very large HGV used Back Street, mounting the verge and churning up the grass. The Clerk will contact the council to ask if we can have a sign to only allow vehicles up to a certain size/width on these small roads. The vehicle in question was from Noble Foods and they agreed to return to rectify the damage but they haven't. The Clerk will contact them to ask why they have not been.

ITEM 10 – Accounts to pay.

The forms for our ns&i account were signed so the account can be accessed.

A standing order was completed for the Clerk's salary.

A cheque was raised for £54 to TP Jones & Co LLP for payroll preparation services.

ITEM 11 – Any other business.

Karen Walker asked about the Wold Newton bus service to Driffield and Bridlington as the driver last week said it was stopping. The Clerk will investigate.

Councillor Cullen asked if we could keep one of the benches on the green during the winter months, she has volunteered to help maintain, the Councillors agreed.

The Chairman is concerned that when the hedge grows on the road out from Fordon it will be too close to the road, The Clerk will find out the rules on this.

The Chairman has raised the issue of the lack of a fence at the end of Rainsborough Lane, also the fence around the corner needs repairing, the Clerk will contact the Council regarding this.

ITEM 12 - Date of the next meeting.

The next meeting would be convened on Monday 1	1^{m} June 2018 at 7.30 pm in the Community
Centre.	

The meeting closed at 8:30 p.m	
Nicola Stephenson Parish Clerk 23 rd April 2018	Chairman
	Date